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BACKWARD CLASSES WELFARE (C) DEPARTMENT 

 

G.O.Ms.No.                                                                   

Dated.02.09.2015 

 Read the following :- 

 

        1. Govt., Memo No.500/C/A1/2015, Daed.03.07.2015. 

        2. From the Director (FAC), B.C.Welfare, A.P., Hyderabad 

              Lr.No.B1/704/2015, Dated.22.08.2015. 

3.  G.O.Rt.No.2385, Finance (EBS-III-SW-TW) Dept., Dated.27.08.2015. 

        --:O:-- 

 

ORDER :- 

 

It has been felt that Kapu, Balija, Telaga and Ontari Communities in the 

state are socially, educationally and economically in the backward 

condition than the other forward castes though it is being treated as a 

forward caste. Large number of people from these communities do not own 

any land for cultivation though the main profession of this community is 

Agriculture, compelling them to live in poverty. Even in urban areas also 

they are limited to the unorganized sectors and in low income yielding 

professions. 

 

2.      In this regard, the Director, Backward Classes Welfare has 

proposed for establishment of the Kapu Corporation for the welfare and 

Development of the Kapu, Balija, Telaga & Ontari communities living in 

poverty and take up activities for the social, educational and economic 

development of these communities. This Corporation endeavours to 

contribute to the students of these communities to give them an 

opportunity to get better education and employment in the future in 

addition to the above. 

 

3.      Government after careful examination and with an aim of promoting 

the Welfare and Development of the Kapu, Balija, Telaga and Ontari 

Communities living in poverty, have taken a decision to establish a new 

Corporation for these communities. In this direction the Government have 

proposed the following name to be applied to the Registrar of Companies, 

Andhra Pradesh:- 

 

“The Andhra Pradesh State Kapu Welfare and Development Corporation 

Limited” 

 

4.      In the Budget Estimates 2015-16, Government has also allocated an 

amount of Rs.100.00 Crores for the welfare of Kapus. In the reference 4th 

read above, Govt., have issued Budget Release Orders for an amount of 

Rs.50.00 Crore for the 1st & 2nd quarters of the financial years 2015-16. 

 



5.      Sri K.Harshavardhan, IAS., Director, Backward Classes Welfare, 

A.P., Hyderabad is authorized to sign and submit necessary forms and 

matters incidental in the formation of the proposed Corporation “The 

Andhra Pradesh State Kapu Welfare and Development Corporation Limited” to 

the Registrar of Companies for Andhra Pradesh. 

 

(BY ORDER AND IN THE NAME OF THE GOVERNOR OF ANDHRA PRADESH) 

 I.Y.R. KRISHNA RAO 

CHIEF SECRETARY TO GOVERNMENT 


